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Friday 29th November 2019 Thessalonians 5 v 16-18 Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks, for this is the will of God in Christ 

    Jesus for you. 

Dear Parents 

If you have us on twitter you will have seen the school has been re achieved the International Schools Award and Miss 

Southward and I attended the 20th anniversary ceremony of the award at The British Council in London on Monday night to 

receive it on behalf of the school.  

Parents with children in EYFS have attended phonic sessions this week which people tell us they have found helpful. 

There is great debate around only having books that match phonic development, but as a school, we believe in the joy of 

reading and reading real, vibrant and brilliant books rather than an overreliance on reading schemes; so the two go hand in 

hand. 

I make no comment about the number of bottles in the Deputy Heads management room, other than to say thank you to 

everyone who has supported the non-uniform day. 

The children have been busy on their enterprise week making items to sell and Saturday looks to be a great occasion for our 

Christmas Bazaar. 

On Thursday we had the new music centre put into the hall. The screen will be added in January but we are very grateful to 

the PTA for supplying the funds to achieve this improvement. 

Our bids to improve the front gate system and the hall windows and the plan to refurbish the hall and remove the stage 

under Health and Safety and condition grounds, gaining more useful space, are prepared for the end of the month so we 

can make progress on the environment in 2020.  

Your support plays a large role in this. As the school continues to grow and develop and receive recognition for this, it will 

be good to see everyone in celebratory mood on Saturday! 

Best wishes 

Linda Wiskin 

Headteacher Message 

Diary Dates  

To Access Our Online Calendar Click Here 

Checkout our Twitter page twitter.com/cathschool  

http://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/news-and-diary/school-diary
https://twitter.com/cathschool
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THE CATHEDRAL SCHOOL CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

SATURDAY 30TH November 

12.30pm-3.30pm 

 

Thank you so much for all your donations, jam jars, raffle prizes, bottles and offers of 
help – we can’t wait to see you all tomorrow and get Christmas started! There are still 
some slots available especially in the grotto, the games rooms and the activity den 
where we really need your support.   

What we have in store!  
 

Class 11: Santa’s Grotto – The big man himself!  

Class 10: The Enterprise Room – come and buy the children’s handmade creations!  

Class 9: 2nd hand books & uniform – lots of bargains available 

Class 8: Cake & Tuck – Brainlickers for the kids (sorry!) and mince pies for the grown-ups! 

Classes 7 & 6: Games Rooms – home of the much loved Wheel of Fortune, Bottle Tombo-
la’s and much more! 

Class 5: Activity Den – Test your skills with target snowballs, splat the snowman and San-
ta’s hoopla! 

Class 4: The Beauty Parlour – face painting , hair styling and the beauty tombola – a Ba-
zaar favourite for sure 

The raffle, hot food, tea & Coffee and a bar will all be in the school hall! 
 

See you tomorrow! Ho ho ho! 

      

PTA Christmas Bazaar 30th November 12:30pm-3:30pm 



Full Menu List Click Here 

 

LUNCH CHOICE FOR WEEK BEGINNING 2nd December 2019 
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Friendly Football Match at St Cedds 

Before & Afterschool Clubs 
All staff-run clubs will end next week   

KS2 Choir finish 12 Dec 
Finishing next week: Chelmsford City and Tennis 

Finishing w/b 9 Dec: KS2 gym, dance, dodgeball, tag rugby 
Finishing w/b 16 Dec: KS1 gym. 

A squad of 10 girls from Upper School travelled to St Cedds on Thursday night for a football friendly match. 

Playing under floodlights, and on an artificial pitch, the girls took awhile to adjust and were losing 1-0 at half-time. However, 
they improved after the break and justifiably equalised through a shot by captain Tabi from a narrow angle, which beat the 
goalkeeper at her near post. 

Both sides had chances to win and Olive pulled off a couple of saves, while Amelie made some saving tackles in defence. The 
game ended in a 1-1 draw. 

Chloe said, "It was nerve-racking because I had never played a proper match against another 
school. Afterwards I felt proud." 

Rachel added, "I think we played well and really improved on 'elasticating' and being more 
spaced out. It was quite exciting playing under lights." Lottie also played her first match and 
the rest of the squad were Rosie, Leah, Connie and Daisy.  

https://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/clubs/food-menus
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ECO TEAM NEWS 

Book People 

We have joined the @big Book Boost' so we would like to make you aware that if 
you are planning on purchasing any products from 'The Book People' we have reg-
istered our school with them which means that you can help to support our 
school whilst shopping.  Simply add our school as your chosen school at the pay-
ment stage and our school will receive £1 for every £10 that you spend. 

Thank you in advance for any book buying that you do.       

Mrs Russell Reading Leader 

Please help ‘The Big Climate Fightback’  

Pledge to plant a tree in your garden, take part in a tree planting event or help to spread the word and encourage others to 
get involved. Whatever you do, please sign the pledge so you your action is counted. Because #EveryTreeCounts. 

Ways to get involved: 

 Plant in your garden. 

 Attend a tree planting event in your community area. 

 Speak to your local council about tree planting opportunities, or ask them to host an event. 

 Make a donation to us so that we can plant trees for you. 

Parents can share #EveryTreeCounts on social media and encourage friends to get involved. 

If anyone has any Christmas Jumpers that are too small for 
your children  

(Age 4 and above) please could you donate them to the 
PTA?  

Please drop all jumpers off to the office by Monday 16th December  

thank you! 

PTA CHRISTMAS JUMPERS 
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Community News 



 

The Cathedral School Newsletter     

Victoria Road, Chelmsford, CM1 1PA 

Tel: 01245 354459    email:  office@cathedralschool.essex.sch.uk 

Website cathedralschool.co.uk 

 

 

Friday 29th November 2019 Thessalonians 5 v 16-18 Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks, for this is the will of God in Christ 

    Jesus for you. 

Community News 



 

The Cathedral School Newsletter     

Victoria Road, Chelmsford, CM1 1PA 

Tel: 01245 354459    email:  office@cathedralschool.essex.sch.uk 

Website cathedralschool.co.uk 

 

 

Friday 29th November 2019 Thessalonians 5 v 16-18 Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks, for this is the will of God in Christ 

    Jesus for you. 

Community News 


